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Principal’s Report 

Farewell Mrs Martin 
This week we farewell Mrs Jill Martin 
who has been our Garden Specialist for 
the past two years.  Mrs Martin will be 
moving to the Sunraysia area at the 
beginning of 2013.  Mrs Martin was well 
known for her creative lessons that 
engaged students in the learning 
process.  Her creative talents extended 
to assisting students to produce an 
abundance of fresh fruit and vegetables 
for use in the kitchen.  Hay Public 
School thanks Mrs Martin for her 
dedicated teaching of our students and 
wishes her well for her future teaching 
career in Victoria.  Mrs Maynard will be 
taking over the Garden Specialist role in 
2013 with Mrs Lilburne assisting. 

Mrs Pearson 
At last week’s assembly, Mrs Pearson 
was awarded her 30 years of service 
certificate for the Department of 
Education and Communities. Mrs 
Pearson is a long serving teacher at Hay 
Public School and commenced her 
teaching career in 1982.  Her 
contributions to the school have been 
varied and numerous but her passion for 
sports’ organisation is well known and 
well recognised.  Well done Mrs 
Pearson and thank you for your service 
to students for the past 30 years.  A 
wonderful achievement! 

End of Year Evaluations 

Thank you to the parents who have 
returned their survey forms around 
‘School Satisfaction’ and ‘Leadership’.   
The evaluation forms received back so 
far from parents have had some very 
positive comments as follows: 
‘…our current teachers are amazing and 
an asset to our children, school and 
community.’ 
‘…we feel blessed to have our children 
enrolled at Hay Public School.  All 
leaders strive to do their best to ensure 
that our children are receiving the best 
educational methods available and are 
happy.’  
‘Hay Public School is a brilliant public 
primary school of which school leaders 
and staff should be immensely proud.  A 
job well done!’ 
Preparations are underway to improve 
the quality of education students receive 
at Hay Public School in the 2013 school 
year.  Teachers will undergo further 
professional development through an 
extensive in-school mentoring program 
in literacy and numeracy along with 
an intense focus on quality teaching 
practices. 

Swimming School 
Swimming School is due to commence 
next week and will run for two weeks.  
Students from Years 2 and 3 will attend 
a swimming lesson every day and 
students from Years 4-6 will attend if 
needed.  Please ensure that students 

come to school prepared to swim with 
swimmers, hat, towel and sunscreen 
every day for the next two weeks.   

Have a great week! 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 

21st  November 2012 

Term 4, Week  7 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

K– 6 Assembly 
 

Friday 23rd November 
 

2.15pm 

School Hall 
 

6P Class Item 

All welcome 

What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?   
 
www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
Hay Happenings-Present & Past 
 

Grandparents’ Day Photos 
 

How to Stay on Top of 
Homework 

AND MUCH, MUCH MORE 

Farewell Mrs Jill Martin 
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YEAR 6 FAREWELL 
Our Year 6 Farewell is set for 12th December and 
invitations will be sent out this week. However, due to 
the misbehaviour and disrespect from a large group of 
Year 6 students, it has been necessary to impose some 
restrictions. 
A number of students have recently decided to disrupt 
the learning and teaching in their classrooms by being 
disrespectful towards other students and their teachers. 
This behaviour has also occurred in the playground.  
We will not tolerate, at any time, students who 
disregard our school rules. Therefore, all Year 6 
students have been warned that if they receive a green 
slip for misbehaviour and disrespect within the next 4 
weeks, THEY WILL BE EXCLUDED FROM THE 
YEAR 6 FAREWELL CELEBRATIONS. 
It is very unfortunate that we have had to impose these 
measures, however, disrespect at school will not be 
tolerated. 

Please discuss with your child the guidelines below for 
demonstrating respect. 
WHAT IS RESPECT? 
Respect is showing regard and appreciation for the worth of 
someone or something.  It means honour and esteem. It 
includes respect for self, respect for the rights and dignity of all 
persons, and respect for the environment. 
Students can demonstrate respect by.. 
* Listening attentively  
* Keeping unkind thoughts to themselves  
* Speaking kindly to teachers and others  
* Playing fairly and waiting their turn  
* Raising their hands before talking  
* Saying "please" and "thank you" 
ALL STUDENTS SHOULD HAVE.. 
* Respect for themselves 
* Respect for their family  
* Respect for their teacher  
* Respect for their people  
* Respect for property  
* Respect for rules  
It is hoped that Year 6 will demonstrate over the next 
four weeks, as leaders of the school, their sense of 
responsibility, maturity and respect their school, teachers 
and peers.  
Mrs Murphy 
Assistant Principal Stage 2/3 
Sports News 

NSWPSSA Girls’ Cricket Carnival 

Results 

Monday Riverina 0/38 defeated Hunter 10/37  

 Riverina 7/80 defeated Sydney West 8/54 

Tuesday Riverina 1/57 defeated Polding 2/55 

Wed Riverina 6/51 defeated CIS 10/50 

Thursday Mackillop 0/56 defeated Riverina 6/55 

Finals- Sydney North 5/92 defeated Mackillop 7/45 
3rd/4th play Off- Sydney South West 7/103 defeated 
Riverina 10/46 

CONGRATULATIONS TO LILY TASSELL 

SSA Track and Field Championships 
Good luck to Kynan Headon who travels to Adelaide this 
week for the Nationals. Kynan will compete in the 11 
year Boys 200m event, as well as the 800m, shot put and 
long jump. 

CONGRATULATIONS “RUN LIKE USAIN’ 

Super 8’s Cricket 
The Super 8’s cricket competition will be held on 
Thursday 22nd November (Year 3/4) and Friday 23rd 
November (Year 5/6) at the Deni Rams Oval., 
COMMENCING AT 9.30AM. 

Teams are as follows:- 
Magpies: B Arandt, J Crighton, J Loveridge, S Wall, W Barnes, 

Parent Information 

School Starting Time 

9.15am 

Lunch 

11.15am – 12.00pm 

     Recess 

1.30pm -2.00pm 

Finish Time 

3.15pm 

Parents are to ensure that students are at school prior 
to the 9.15am morning bell. 

The most important learning of the day takes place in 
the morning.  Please make sure your child is here on 

time and ready to learn. 

Pupil & Stars of the Week 

KS Fergus Haines 

1K Chloe Bolger 

1CR Kate & Riley Turner (SOTA) 

2K Thomas Giddins 

3B Samuel Thomas 

   Jack Turner (SOTA) 

3/4M Simon Darlow 

4/5SC Harley Curtis 

5/6M Emerson Hedt 

6P Lily Tassell 
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 L Tassell, L Booth, C Simpson, L Ives, E Hicks. 
Lions: D Cullenward, M Barnes, R Deacon, K Pingiaro, J 
Gibson, H Headon, E Shalders, K Simpson, H Cai, M Biggs. 
Hay Rams: G Tassell, K Arandt, D Crighton, I Cullenward, L 
Wilkins, B Marshall, S Darlow, S Loveridge, H Crighton, B 
Headon 
Hay Cutters:  A Doyle, M Christenson, E Headon, E Gibson, 
C Moorhouse, J Cowdrey, H Maynard, F Griffiths, B Caughey. 

Stage 3 Sport 
Stage 3 sport will focus on cricket at 2.00pm this 
Thursday, in preparation for the Super 8’s cricket. 
Children who played tennis will participate again for 
another session tomorrow. 

Swim School  
Swim school for Years 3 and 4 plus children who are 
older that cannot swim 50 metres begins next Monday 
26th November until Friday 7th Dec. Children will leave 
the school at 12pm and return at 1.30pm. 
It is essential that children are organised and bring their 
swimming bags daily to minimise front office phone calls. 
Swimming bag needs to include sunscreen, hat, togs, 
towel, goggles (optional), and maybe something warm to 
put on after swimming. 

2 Hay FM 
Thanks to  Hannah Duncan and Lily Tassell for 
presenting our weekly sports report on 2 Hay FM last 
Friday afternoon. 

Coming Events / Sporting Dates 
22/23rd Nov Super 8’s Cricket –Deniliquin 

23-27th Nov SSA Track & Field Champ-Adelaide 

26 Nov-7 Dec School Swimming School 

3rd Dec Parliamentarian Speeches 

12th Dec Year 6 Farewell (Please note change) 

12th Dec No Greenslip Reward Day 

14th Dec Reports sent home 

14th Dec Riverina Blues-Wagga 

18th Dec Presentation Day 10am 

19th Dec Last Day Term 4 

Worker of the Week 

 

Howard Nish 

 

 
Mr Howard Nish been a volunteer at 

Hay Public School for many years.  
Howard has been assisting children of our school with 

reading over a long period of time and is a regular 
reader of our newsletter.  

Howard also donates a prize at our presentation Day 
for a student who has excelled in his reading program.  
As an active member of our local RSL, Howard also 
takes great pride in entering our students into the 
RSL’s ‘Australia My Country’ competition yearly. 

Thank you Howard for your unending patience with 
our students, for being a constant here at school and 

for always being an exemplary role model for our 
children and parents. 

St Mary’s School Fete 

Friday 7th December 

5pm to 8pm 

 

 

                              Santa PhotosSanta PhotosSanta Photos   
          6pm 

Pre-pay your Santa photo sitting 

6cm x 4cm, first copy $10 Additional $8each 

6cm x 10cm $12, Additional $10each 
Please complete form and return to St Mary’s 

School office with payment. 

____________________________ 

Name:___________________________ 

Phone No:________________________ 

Photos Size 

6cm x 4cm @ $10 x________$__________ 

 Additional @ $8 x____$__________ 

6cm x 10cm @ $12 x________$_________ 

 Additional @ $10 x___$__________ 

 

TOTAL AMOUNT PAID       $___________ 
 

Sporting Achievement recipients at Council’s Civic 
Reception 
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FREE SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  
FORTNIGHTLY AT  COMMUNITY 

HEALTH 

PH: 1800 450 046 for an appointment 

 

LUNCH LANE LUNCH LANE LUNCH LANE 
CANTEENCANTEENCANTEEN   

 

Friday Special Lunch 21st November 

ALL ACCOUNTS ARE TO BE PAID 
BY 3RD DECEMBER. 

No further Credit 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Absence Note  
Please complete and return this note to the class 
teacher if you have not advised by phone. 

 

…………………………….…..……………………..…(student’s name)  

of class …………. …...was absent from school from  

___/___/___ to ___/___/___.   

The reason for this absence was: 

 Illness    Medical/Dental Appointment     
 Injury     Other  ………………… 

Details:………………………………………………... 

………………………………………………………... 

Signature of parent/guardian: ………….……………………………… 

Date: ……………. 

Please return note to school as soon as possible after absence. 

Chicken Munchies 
Wizz Fizz 
LOL 

        $4.00 
Orders by Thursday 

please 

 

P & C CLOTHING POOL  

IS NOW LOCATED IN THE CANTEEN 

ALL ITEMS $1.00  

DONATIONS WELCOME 

HPS Breakfast  
Program 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY 8.45 
AM TO 9AM 

IN THE STEPHANIE ALEXANDER KITCHEN 

FREE TO ALL STUDENTS  
Donation of items for use in our breakfast program 

are most welcome. 
Fruit, milk, bread, juice, Vegemite, butter or 

margarine etc 
 

FRIDAY CANTEEN HELPERS 

 DATES  NAME 

Week 7 23-Nov Julie Clarke & Tanya Ewing 

Week 8 30-Nov Julie Clarke & Tanya Ewing 

Week 9 7-Dec Tanya Ewing 

Week 10 14-Dec Julie Clarke & Tanya Ewing 

BOOKCLUB ISSUE 8 
CHRISTMAS ORDERS WELCOME  
AND THEY CAN BE HELD AT THE 
FRONT OFFICE. 

DUE BY 30th NOVEMBER. 
This is the last book club for 2012. 
Thank you to everybody who has 
supported our book club in 2012. 
It has enabled the school to purchase resources for our 
school. 

Santa’s Mailbag 
 

Please address letters to:- 

Santa Claus 

C/-PO Box 434 

Hay   NSW  2711 

 

OR FAX TO 02 6993 4600 

 

Please include name, age and address 

Selected letters will be published and every child will receive a 
reply. 


